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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

July 24, 2017
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on December 1, 2016.
Chairman, Robert Burke called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
Board Members Present:   Lori Sproviero,  Glen Pettigano, Robert Burke, Rich DeLorenzo,  Sandy  Balistrieri 
Board Members Absent: George Shamah
Recreation Department :  Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison: Keith Work
A motion was made by Sandy Balistrieri to approve the Meeting Minutes from the June 19, 2017 Meeting.  Motion seconded by  Glen Pettigano.
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  Sandy Balistrieri.  
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Since there were no members from the public, a motion was made by  Rich DeLorenzo to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Sandy Balistrieri.  
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by   
Sandy Balistrieri.
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Director’s Report:  
Summer Camp : There are 359 children registered for camp and 115 for aftercare. All the trips have gone well, except the zoo.  August 4th is Beach Day. Everyone is welcome to come. Tomorrow we are having a laser tag event. Last week we had Color Me Mine visit the camp. It is a ceramic place.  The kids paint their ceramic pieces here and then and they take them back to their store and fire them. Last week the 4-6th graders participated and next the 7 and 8th  graders will participate.

Elmwood Park: The footprint of the park has changed. The outside fence will be taken out and a decorative fence will be installed around the playground equipment. 

Donna added that Nordan said that the Mater Plan Committee should be renamed the Capital Improvement Committee. 

Gall Avenue: The playground equipment has been installed and we are waiting for the installation of the rubber flooring and decorative fencing. 

Marina: Two concrete pads were poured. We are awaiting installation of the chair swing.

Borough Field: New cast iron trash/recycling containers were placed around Borough Field. A new concrete pad was poured on the Senior Center side of the building for a new bench. A new picnic table was added on Pine Street.
Capital Improvement Plan: Donna met with Nordan to review all the projects. He will be giving her approximate costs to complete the projects and his fee to prepare the plans. Donna said that anything under $10,000 can be taken out of the trust fund.  The only thing that was changed from the original plan is the dog park. It is not certain that the County will allow us to use that piece of land. We must check to see if their Mater Plan has been determined yet, if it has it will probably not be possible.

 Donna was thinking that the dog park could be located at the end of Marginal Road. Unfortunately, the Garden State Parkway owns that piece of land and would not allow us to use it. She asked everyone to think about some alternative spots to put the dog park.

Bob Burke asked what is the game plan for removing fencing. Donna asked the fencing company for a quote for the fence removal . Bob wanted to know the cost of the removal. Donna said that she doesn’t know yet. Donna said that the police department conducted a study and determined that it was ok to remove the fences at Elmwood Park. They must now conduct a study at Gall Ave. 

Bob Burke suggested that the dog park be located at Elmwood Park. Glenn suggested that it be located at English Ave. Lori is worried that a child will run into the street if the fences are removed at Gall. Bob suggested that if the fence was taken down along Franklin, maybe we could install bollards instead. 
Glen asked if renovations to the Hut and the Rec Center were mentioned in the Capital Improvement plan. Donna said no, we did not get into that yet. 

Donna also mentioned that Boswell came to discuss the installation of a generator. That will be a big project. The TSA , transformer, will have to be located in the crafts storage room, where the electrical panel  is located. The actual generator will be located outside behind the building. 

Rich asked how the generator will be powered. Donna said that they asked where the gas is, so she assumes its gas. Rich said that is what it should be. 
Bob asked if roller blades could be used on the new hockey rink. Donna said that she asked about it, and the answer is no. It is too small for roller hockey, someone will get hurt. Bob added that he did not know why we spent so much money on a hockey rink that can’t be used for roller hockey and took away the basketball court. Lori said that she thought that the rink was large sized.

Donna said that the scope of the project may not have been clear because it went back and forth and back and forth. Bob said that he thought that we intended to use it for a roller hockey league. Glenn added that he didn’t know if that’s what we intended. Bob disagreed.  Donna said that we use the rink for Crew Soccer and for Summer Camp.
Old Business: We discussed Gall Avenue Playground and Recycling Containers already.

Birchwood Park Playground: Official word is that we received the grant.  Keith added that is true. We will receive $37,500. The council will pass a resolution to accept it. Bob asked if the basketball courts will remain in the same place. Donna said yes.  There was some discussion about issues at some parks with older kids hanging out and causing trouble. The cameras will help with this issue, but they are not installed yet.  Lori suggested that we put up the signs saying that there are cameras even before we put them up.  Donna asked Keith if we could do that. He will check. 
Commissioner Reports:
Glen Pettigano: He said that we talked about everything that was on his mind.
 Sandy Balistrieri:  For the National Night Out, are the rides free? Donna said yes. They event is sponsored by the Police Department. Everything is free. Sandy asked if the request for fields that Brenda submitted would be approved. Donna said that she is going to schedule a meeting with all the sports organizations and work out the scheduling of fields. 
Bob Burke asked about the progress of the Bandshell. Donna said that the plans take about six weeks. Hopefully it will be ready by October, but it may not be until next spring.
Richard DeLorenzo: Little League Season is almost over. The party was last month. Three teams are in a summer league and two made the playoffs. Fall Ball registration begins 9/1. The season runs from 9/10-11/4. 
Rich received an invitation from a Certified Sports Field Specialist to perform a study on the Little League fields. The study is free of charge. He will look at the safety and condition of the fields. Rich hasn’t made an appointment yet, but he is going to take the specialist up on the offer. 

Robert Burke:  He didn’t talk to Penni about Hoops for High School. Donna said that no one signed up for the second session.
Wallace Nowosielecki :  Is there a date for the Movies under the Stars? Donna said that it is scheduled for September 22. It will be sponsored by Spencer Savings Bank.
Lori Sproviero: Progress
Recreation Liaison’s Report
At the last council meeting  they:
· Enacted the ordinance that bans e- cigarette smoking at the parks
· Authorized the stipend for Little League
· Authorized the shared services agreement with the Board of Education for the use of the tennis courts.
Keith also mentioned that National Night Out is August 1. Hopefully a lot of people will come out. It is a good chance for the residents to meet the Police Officers, fire fighters and Ambulance corps members.
Sandy said that she forgot to bring something up. She got a flyer from the Bergen County Department of Health Services. They are sponsoring a Mental Health First Aid Training Program. The training is free and will be on the 18th and 19th of September. One of the aims of the program is to help eliminate the stigma of mental health.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to adjourn the work portion of the meeting and to adjourn the meeting.  Glen Pettigano seconded the motion.
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm.

